

TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon August 2015



The Prez Sez

At the Club's July meeting we elected Officers for the coming year: Zack, N8ZAK was elected Secretary, Rich, KD8WCB Treasurer, Glenn, W8MUK Vice-President, and I, President. We are grateful to the out-going officers for their many years of service – Brenda, KB8IUP for 6 years as Treasurer, Ron, N8RLH for 8 years as Secretary, and Steve, W8TER for 13 years as Vice-President. We now have 2 vacancies on the Board of Trustees and the Executive Committee is nominating Skeet, KD8XKD for a 5 year term as I will be staying on as President, and Steve, W8TER to fill the remainder of Glenn's term as he is now an Officer. We will hold the election for Trustees at the August meeting.

Again, a gentle reminder about membership: our membership year runs July 1 through June 30, so renewals are due before July 1. An important reminder to those over 70 years of age members with complimentary membership that to be listed as a current member, it is necessary to complete a membership renewal form (the application form) each year and give/send it to our Membership Chairman Ernie, K8EEE so that we know that you still want to be a TMRA member. It could be important for insurance coverage that we have an up-to-date and accurate list of active members.

Brian WD8MXR

ARES News

Don't forget the Sylvania events on August 8 and 9. See Rick Sharpe's email in this issue of the *Beacon*. Also, the AREA meeting is Saturday, August 22 at St. Luke's Hospital at 9:00 AM.



The TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon is published monthly by the Toledo Mobile Radio Association. #279

Editor: Glenn, W8MUK

Email: W8MUK @ arrl . net

Dale's Tales for August

Greetings everyone, welcome to "Dale's Tales" for August 2015.

SPECIAL EVENT: Boy Scouts of America's National Order of the Arrow Conference Special Event Amateur Radio Station, K2BSA/8, is coming to Michigan State University

August 3rd to 7th in East Lansing Michigan.

The National Order of the Arrow Conference (NOAC) is the premier event for the Order of the Arrow (OA), (Scouting's Honor Society) and is the second largest national gathering of Scouts. 15,000 Arrowmen will gather from across the nation at Michigan State University in East Lansing Michigan Aug 3rd to the 8th to celebrate the 100th anniversary of the Order of the Arrow.

To celebrate this unique event the Michigan State University Amateur Radio Club, (MSUARC) W8MSU will be sponsoring a special event Amateur Radio station, K2BSA/8. The station will be located close to the exhibitor's tents and will be operating on 20 and 40 M, the local repeater (442.900 + 77) and IRLP node (7930) in addition to Echolink (289654). The station will be manned by ham radio operators from across the nation Monday through Friday 9-12 and 1- 5 EDT. This event is supported by ICOM radio.

If you are one of the lucky ones attending NOAC, stop by and guest-operate or if you can't make it in person, please listen and contact us on the airwaves. We are attempting to have contacts from all 50 states in addition to as many Scouts, Scouters and Brother Arrowmen, past and present, as we can. There will be a special K2BSA/8 NOAC QSL card email available. Don't miss out on this once in a lifetime QSL.

Our goal is to get as many Scouts on the air as possible locally and at a distance and share the exciting world of Radio Scouting with them. We'll share how they can integrate Amateur Radio into their outings, high adventure treks and Merit Badge advancement for fun, education and safety.

For additional information contact Fred Donkin, KA7MMM, fredrick.j.donkin@L-3com.com or Don Kunst W3LNE, W3LNE@ARRL.NET.

CONVENTION: Coming to Columbus on Saturday, August 1. The time is close! The location is the Aladdin Shrine Center at 3858 Stelzer Rd, in Columbus, OH. http://arrl-greatlakes.org/ Forums will

include DX, NVIS, Digital Voice, ARES, HF Sound Card Modes, and OSSBN/NTS. There will be on-site VE testing at 0900. Debra Johnson K1DMJ, ARRL's Education Services Manager will be our keynote speaker. Debra is directly involved with getting school kids involved with Amateur Radio and she heads up the Teachers Institute plus the ARISS program to contact the International Space Station by amateur radio.

THE TOLEDO MOBILE RADIO ASSOCIATION P.O. BOX 9673, TOLEDO, OH 43697-9673

President, Brian, WD8MXR; Vice-President, Glenn, W8MUK; Secretary, Zak, N8ZAK; Treasurer, Rich, KD8WCB.

Board Members:; Joe, KJ0EYT; James,WD8IOL: Dan, KE8UE; Dave, KD8EVN.

TMRA Home Page

www.tmrahamradio.org

Webmasters, Zak, N8ZAK & Mike, N8ZLW

TMRA W8HHF Repeaters; 147.270+, 224.140-, 442.850+ (TMRA 2 meter, 220, and 440 repeaters operate with a 103.5 "PL", or a touch-tone access code of 1-2-3)

> D-Star Repeater: 442.750 APRS: 144.390

The TMRA meets at 7:30 PM on the second Wednesday of every month in

The Electrical Industry Building, Lime City Rd. Rossford, Ohio.

The Voice of Aladdin Amateur Radio Club is hosting your Convention in conjunction with their annual Hamfest, so there will be plenty of swapping and shopping and commercial vendors.

Royal Order of the Wouff Hong (ROWH) will convene at 1300 hours to induct new members into this worthy organization. This is induction done only at State, Division and National Conventions. Check the Division Web pages at http://arrl-greatlakes.org/ for advanced membership applications.

ARRL DUES CHANGE: After 14 years of holding any changes to our dues, and after a few years of cost-cutting to keep the level the same, your Board of Directors agreed that it was time to move ahead and authorize an increase. While this has been a most difficult decision, it is your Board's responsibility to insure a solid and sound future for the League. This change just had to happen. So I looked at the impact of a \$10/year increase. Based upon an 85¢ cost of a cup of "senior coffee" at a certain fast food chain, I will find it necessary to deprive myself of 12 cups of the magic potion each year. That's only a cut of cup one a month! DUH, I can do it, even with my habit. Since the change was announced, member response has been quite favorable and the comments very supportive. Thanks!

COMMENTS: from our Vice Director, Tom W8WTD

My usual "column" for this month is already out there --the video highlighting the various forums at the Convention on Saturday, August 1st. Thanks to the people who were so kind to give up some of their time to help with the recording. Maybe we can talk the presenters into some sort of digest of their key points, although nothing beats being there in person for the talks. Looking ahead, I will be visiting Kentucky over the next several months, particularly in August with the Central Kentucky Hamfest on August 8th, and an ARES Forum at Eastern Kentucky University on August 15th. Hope to see many of my friends from the Bluegrass State at those events!

73, until next month, Tom W8WTD

AMATEUR RADIO PARITY ACT: Currently we have 90 members of the House of Representatives signed on as Co-sponsors. "Amateur Radio Parity Act" HB 1301 was introduced in the U.S. House of Representatives to direct the FCC to allow Radio Amateurs to have "parity" with the current TVRO antenna regulations and install reasonable ham radio antennas. The new ARRL Web Page http://www.arrl.org/amateur-radio-parity-act contains the complete text of both bills.

HAMFESTING: Here is the current Great Lakes Division ARRL Sanctioned Hamfest Schedule for the next few weeks. These swaps have received their sanctioning approval from ARRL HQ at the time of this publication.

- Aug 1 UP Hamfest Escanaba, MI
- Aug 1 Great Lakes Convention Columbus, OH
- Aug 9 Central Kentucky Lawrenceburg, KY
- Aug 16 Seaway Trunk Swap Port Huron, MI
- Aug 16 Warren Hamfest Cortland, OH
- Aug 23 Cuyahoga Falls Trunk Swap Stow, OH
- Sept 12 Greater Louisville / KY State Convention
- Sept 13 Findlay Findlay, OH
- Sept 19 Richmond Richmond, KY
- Sept 19 GMARC Trunk Swap Shelby Twp, MI
- Sept 19 OHKYIN ARS Hamfest Cincinnati, OH
- Sept 20 Adrian Hamfest Adrian, MI
- Sept 27 Cleveland Hamfest Berea, OH

HAMFEST OFFICIALS: When you receive your "Hamfest Package" from ARRL, please open it immediately. Read it over and look at all of the material you received. There is a form included to order additionalmaterial if you deem it appropriate.

Your Division and Section officials want to be at your events and we strive for insuring that the ARRL is properly represented at every ARRL Sanctioned Hamfest. Conflicts can arise, such as hamfests which might occur on the same day. It is always a good idea for your hamfest chair to contact the Section Manager, Vice-Director or Director early in the planning stages to invite them to attend the activity. This will allow time to prepare for alternate representation in the event of time conflicts.

CLUBS: The ARRL Director, Vice Director and Section Managers are available to visit local radio clubs and give presentations about ARRL and what is happening in your Section or Division. Please feel free to invite any of us for an "ARRL Night" at your club. Most of the talks are prepared in a video presentation format and can include a Q&A session as well. Advance scheduling really helps and gives you an opportunity to publicize the event. See pages 15 & 16 of a recent QST for contact information.

73, see you on the bands.

Dale Williams WA8EFK Director **Great Lakes Division**

ARRL Great Lakes Division Director: Dale R Williams, WA8EFK wa8efk@arrl.org

Tech Committee Work Party

On July 24, a group of spirited volunteers braved the broiling sun and humidity to remove the satellite station from the Challenger Learning Center in Oregon, Ohio. A recent change in management left the CLC without a licensed ham capable of operating the station. Needing maintenance and upgrading, it was the perfect time to remove the equipment and antenna system. The Tech Committee can now evaluate



Removing the Satellite Antenna at the CLC W8MUK photo

the station's condition and capabilities in a benchtop setting rather than at the CLC where conditions were not suitable to serious maintenance. Once the CLC has a ham licensed and trained to operate the upgraded station, it can be reinstalled.

Special thanks to Steve, W8TER for coordinating the work party and to the following hams who participated:

Brian, WD8MXR, Juan, KD8UOT, Terry, WB8YRS, Zak, N8ZAK, Skeet, KD8XKD, Dave, KD8EVN, John, KD8PNG, Dan, KE8UE, Rob, KP8V, Ron, KD8SEW, Joe, KD8UZA, Dave, KB8EH, and Tom, KD8WCD and Glenn, W8MUK.

Help Needed for Sylvania Events

Email from Rick Sharpe...

I've had a few people volunteer so far but still need a lot more for the Sylvania events. On Saturday, August 8th is the Sylvania SuperKids. This is the Kids Triathlon which starts at 7:30 AM. We only cover the bicycle course which runs through the neighborhood near Olander Park. Everything is usually wrapped up by 11:00 AM. The following day, Sunday, August 9th is the Sylvania Triathlon which also starts at 7:30. We cover all three events for this and some of us (but nowhere near all) are there until the course closing time of 1:00 PM. Please let me know if you can help out or would like more information at either k8rks@arrl.net or 419-471-0573. Thanks!

A Special Thank You

A thank you and "well done" to the outgoing officers and trustees: Steve, W8TER, Vice President; Ron, N8RLH, Secretary; Brenda, KB8IUP, Treasurer; Glenn, W8MUK, Trustee and Joe, KJ0EYT, Trustee.

And a very special thanks to Chuck, KB8FXJ for editing the TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon for twenty years! And to Brenda, KB8IUP his "poof reeder"!

Did you know?

• We have openings for two trustees for our Board of Trustees. If you are a full member in good standing and would like to serve, please talk to any officer or trustee or email w8muk@arrl.net. We want to have

at lease two nominees for the next general meeting.

- TMRA is in need of Amateur Extra license holders to serve as Volunteer Examiners. Contact Steve, KC8TVW at kc8tvw@arrl.net.
- New membership cards are ready. Come to the meeting to pick yours up.

Field Day Photos

Here's a photo from Field Day 2015 at the Wolcott House Museum grounds taken by Ron, N8RLH. If you have photos to share, please email them to Glenn, W8MUK at w8muk@arrl.org.



Saturday's rain made operating nearly impossible.

N8RLH photo